Chairman Bill Oelke opened the meeting with seventeen interested participants to consider further plans. Five experiments were distributed, with the intention that they will be tested during the year. Forms for reporting these results were also distributed. A standard write-up procedure was adopted for all experiments. It was agreed that the immediate goal is the assembling of many more such experiments, and the discussion that followed concerned various volunteer efforts toward this end.

Joseph P. Huselton, Secretary William Jewell College